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All services scheduled to be In Person, Zoom services  to be determined pending tech support
SECURITY PROVIDED AT ALL IN PERSON SHABBAT SERVICES UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE

Friday - January 6, 2023 - 6:30 pm
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Rabbi Hillel Cohn will deliver the sermon, “Jew of the Year for 2022”
Oneg Shabbat following services hosted by Ellen Weiss 

Saturday - January 7, 2023 
Parashat Vayechi   -  - Genesis 47:28-50:26
Haftarah - I Kings 2:1-12

Friday - January 13, 2023 - 6:30 pm
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following services hosted by the Lehmann Family

Saturday - January 14, 2023 
Torah Study - 9:15 a.m. 
Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 a.m.
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Parashat Shemot  -  -  Exodus 1:1-6:1 
Haftarah -  Isaiah 27:6-28:13, 29:22-23

Friday - January 20, 2023 - 6:30 pm
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following services hosted by Stacy and Jim Knox

Saturday - January 21, 2023 -
Tot Shabbat - 9:30 - For Our Tots and SJL students
Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 a.m. - Special Welcome to our New Members
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel 
Parashat  Vaera   - - Exodus 6:2-9:35
Haftarah -  Ezekiel 28:25-29:21

Friday - January 27, 2023 - 6:30 pm - 
Led by Michele and Paul Zipperstein
Oneg Shabbat following services hosted by Julie Strain

Saturday - January 28, 2023 
Parashat  Bo - - Exodus 10:1-13:16
Haftarah - Jeremiah 46:13-28
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Welcome to our New Members 
at

Morning Shabbat Services - Saturday, January 21st  
at 10:00 a.m.

We will be honoring our new members at a special Shabbat
service followed by a delicious Kiddush luncheon sponsored

by our Sisterhood. 

We have had many new members and families join over the past several years.  
We are now finally able to say “Welcome” in person!  

All members are invited to join us as we share a special service and delightful
kiddush luncheon together to welcome our newest Emanu El members.

Happy January 2023! - While not as solemn or introspective as our High Holy Day season,
it is another opportunity to center ourselves, to refresh our calendars, our relationships, and
our focus for the things that truly matter in our lives, even as we are learning to live with
Covid-related viruses and their aftermath.

Despite the many bumps in the road, Congregation Emanu El continues to provide for
young and old - with a minyan of ten amazing children in our SJL and great entertainment at
our Senior Luncheons. Upcoming social events include a Mahjonng Tournament and Casino
Night.

I want to encourage you to feed your spiritual and intellectual needs as well. How will you expand your
Jewish learning this year?? This month, we are excited to be offering a series of three classes with the well-known
and beloved Rabbi Richard Address, who will teach on the great Torah scholar, philosopher, astronomer and
physician, Maimonides [Rambam]. At the end of the month, thanks to the support of the Leone Hyman Brit Olam
Memorial Fund, we will be signing on to an enlightening zoom discussion “The Imam and the Rabbi” -   The
Elephant in the Room - with Rabbi Jeffrey Salkin and Imam Abdullah Antepli - no topic is too taboo for them!

Our spring concert series will feature the Belvedere Trio in March and Spinet-sponsored Musica Viva
ensembles in May. Jerry Ripley and I [plus others] will conclude the series with a special program of Sephardic
music in June.

On Saturday, January 21st we will welcome our new and returning families at Shabbat morning services.
Jump on the welcoming bandwagon, participate with an aliyah and celebrate Shabbat with a Torah service and
delicious Kiddush luncheon! Our February Shabbat morning service will serve as a teaching tour through the
liturgy. 

Let us take inspiration from the words of Rabbi Lord Jonathan Sacks z.l.:
“Throughout the centuries, when the vast majority of Europe was illiterate, Jews maintained an educational
infrastructure as their highest priority. It is no exaggeration to say that this lay at the heart of the Jewish ability to
survive catastrophe, negotiate change and flourish in difficult circumstances.”

Wishing everyone a healthy, fulfilling and peaceful 2023,

     Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
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Board of Directors 
Thursday, January 19th 

7:00 pm
All are welcome

______________________________________________________________________________

Sisterhood Board
Sunday, January 8th 

10:00 a.m.
Congregation Emanu El - In Person

Everyone is invited

Get Involved!
First Tuesday Monthly Committee Meetings 

at 6:00 p.m.

Be an active part of your Congregation; help in
the planning and functions of Congregation
Emanu El.  Join us on the first Tuesday of the
month.

Committees now forming for:
Planning

Finance/Fundraising
Clergy

Membership

Contact Paul Zipperstein for more information
paulzipperstein@hotmail.com

I hope you had a joyous Chanukah and your New Year’s celebration was full of fun
and anticipation of the coming year.

The new year brings some additional joy for our Congregation.  Sisterhood will,
once again, bring us Casino Night.  Check your bulletin and mailings for the date and
time.

Cantor Bern-Vogel and Jerry Ripley work hard to provide a meaningful Shabbat
service with the music we love.  The choir joins us once a month as well.  I hope you
will make our Friday and Saturday services a few times each month.  It is a great way

to spend time with friends as well as enriching your spirit.
Your Board of Directors is bringing back various committees to help move us forward.  Planning,

Finance/Fund-raising, Clergy, and Membership committees will meet the first Tuesday of each month at 6
pm.  We are looking for interested congregants to join these groups as we try to shape our future.  Don’t
be surprised if you are asked to join one of these committees or you can just volunteer by emailing me or
letting the office know you would like to participate.

I hope the new secular year brings you health and good fortune.

B’Shalom,

Paul Zipperstein

Happy 2023! The new year is starting off with lots of activity.  You’ll see
throughtout the bulletin the wonderful services, programs and activites planned by our
Cantor and our terrific Sisterhood.  Please come and be part of the Emanu El family!
Our members are important to us; together we support our synagogue both financially
and spiritually.

As your CFO, I take my responsibilities seriously to carefully watch the finances of
our temple, both income and expenses.  Dues, donations and fundraisers are the main
sources of revenue, with member’s dues being critically important.  I encourage all

members to pay their fair share.  We are always seeking new members. If you know of Jewish families in
the community who are not temple members invite them to join you at services or a brunch.  Gaining new
members is vital to increasing our financial stability.

As always, I am available for any questions you may have regarding temple finances, scrip program, or
about dues; please contact me at 951-317-2003 or jbstrain1130@gmail.com.  

I look forward to seeing you in January!

Julie Strain
jbstrain1130@gmail.com
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Emotional crisis? 
Thoughts of suicide? 

Call the national 
Suicide and Crisis Lifeline

9 8 8 

Mental Health Awareness in Action
“Facing Suicide” 1

Courage to Ask the Question
The prospect of someone we love dying by suicide carries

a special terror. Their dying by some accident is horrible
enough, but that clearly would be out of our control, and
probably out of their control, too. But suicide? Someone in
dark despair decides to end their life. And if they are skillful
enough, it may be done. 

And don’t we all know people in our lives who have experienced depression and sometimes felt hopeless? The
professionals have been telling us that asking the all-important question can be the key to getting help for them before they
make any attempt. Yet the question – Have you been thinking about suicide? Do you have thoughts of taking your own life?
– is downright scary. We don’t want to suggest anything drastic like that. We are panicked at the thought of even allowing
that possibility to enter our minds. It is just too hard to face.  

And yet, it is the all-important question. It is the essential door towards help and change for someone who feels hopeless,
unworthy, alone, and in pain. The honest response of the person you ask is already a breath of fresh air coming through the
door. And some essential conversation may come in its wake, and your own instincts will help you know what to do next. 

You might ask if they have spoken with anyone else about this. Or ‘Have you sought help?’ Or ‘Can I come over and we
can talk more about this?’ Or you might rush over to them without asking, or call 911. Or persuade them to call the new
national lifeline, 988. There are many ways to save a life.
It all begins with the question, ‘Are you thinking of ending your life?’ or ‘Have you been thinking that life isn’t worth
living?’ or ‘Do you want to die?’ And where do we get the courage to ask it? From knowing that it works most of the time.
The door opens, the fresh air enters, the darkest of moods pass, and we are
there to help and support and love.

In September PBS aired a wonderful program called “Facing Suicide,”
full of stories and advice and science and love. We’ll hear more from it in
the coming months. 

But here’s one quote from a young Montana Native American who came
close to trying to die by his own hand: “Today might be hard, but
tomorrow is a new day.” A new day, a new year, a new life. Please ask the
all-important question if you are worried.

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, Co-Chairs, Mental Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA) 

I hope everyone had an enjoyable Hanukkah and a great New Year.  Thank you to Ilene Mino and
Cantor Jennifer Bern Vogel for putting on a fun Hanukkah Party for the School for Jewish Living,
their families and others.  It was a pleasure to arrange the brunch for the party.

Sisterhood is making plans for a busy January and February.  We hope you will plan to attend all
or some of our events.  January will begin with a board meeting on January 8 to which all interested
parties are invited.  On January 9, the book club will meet at 7 pm via Zoom to discuss Never Meant
to Meet You by Frank and Youmans.  There is still time to read if you are interested in joining us that
evening.  We are making plans for  our annual Paid Up Members Brunch on Sunday morning.

January 22 at 10 am.  The brunch promises to be delightful, with catered salads and musical entertainment by Lee and
Michael Stone of Tin Man’s Heart.  The brunch is complementary for all members, but if you pay your dues on that day,
you may attend at no charge.  We are also planning a Chili Cook Off and Family Game Day for Sunday, January 29.
Constant Contact will have more details as the day approaches. Everyone is invited to join us on Tuesday evening, January
31 for Sister’s Night Out - movie and dinner.  We’ll be attending the Look Theater’s $5 Tuesday show.  Contact me or
Barbara Smith to get the final time and meeting place.  You can call or email now to express interest, and we’ll get back to
you when we know what time and film. The Super Bowl Pool will be returning in January.  Twenty-five dollars will buy
you a square and a chance to win $500.

February will see the return of the popular Sisterhood Casino Night on February 4.  Invitations will be going out soon -
save the date!  We also are planning to revive our famous Mahjongg Tournament on Monday, February 20.  Women have
come from San Diego, Orange County and Palm Springs to play here for cash and other prizes. We are renowned for the
lavish lunch we provide.  Sisterhood will lead Shabbat Servic es on Friday, February 24.  There are still unfilled Oneg
Shabbats in February, March, April and May.  If you have a simcha you’d like to mark by hosting an Oneg Shabbat on
Friday night, let me know.

I am looking forward to a 2023 full of joy and fun for all,
Kol tuv,

Leslie Soltz Interim President, Sisterhood
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Saturday, January 21st
9:30 a.m. - 10:00 a.m.

Special Shabbat Service for Tots and 
SJL Students

Join Cantor Bern-Vogel and friends for
Shabbat morning services. 

Upcoming
School for Jewish Living Dates

January 8 - 10:00 - 12:00
January 15 - 10:00 - 12:00
January 22 - 10:00 - 12:00
January 29 - 10:00 - 12:00

Sisterhood Gift Shop will 
be open during SJL hours

Hanukkah fun for everyone!In December our SJL
students learned about the
history of  Hanukkah, how to
celebrate, and our practice of
candle-lighting and blessings.
Students shared their Menorahs
and the family  history of how
they received them. We sang
Hanukkah songs, listened to

Hanukkah music, read a variety of Hanukkah stories
and discussed how each added to our culture. We also
became pretty accomplished at the Hora and students
were proud when they were able to dance with Cantor
Jen. Many students were able to attend & celebrate with
the congregation at the Hanukkah Fair. 

In January we will begin to learn about Bikkur
Cholim (visiting the ill) and Ometz Lev (courage) as
Jewish values. We will do this through literature,
discussion, art, and thinking about ways we can help
those who are sick. I hope together we can do a mitzvah
and understand that simple actions like visiting, calling,
or sending a card to someone who is ailing can have an
impact which supports and enhances communities and
individuals.

We return to SJL on January 8th.  New students are
always welcome. Just call the temple office. We look
forward to building our community. 

Sheri Maltzman
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Memorial Service and Inurnment
for

Lenore Schon

(President of Sisterhood of Congegation Emanu
El 1987-1988)
will be held on

Sunday - January 15, 2023 at 11:00 am
at

Home of Eternity Cemetery
8th and Sierra Way - San Bernardino

The family invites all to join them in this
memorial service

Rabbi Cohn to deliver sermon on
“Jew of the Year for 2022”

On Friday night, January 6th, Rabbi Emeritus
Hillel Cohn will deliver the sermon at our Erev
Shabbat service. He will speak on “Jew of the
Year for 2022.” In 1974 Rabbi Cohn began the
custom of devoting the first sermon of the new
secular year to announcing his choice of a “Jew
of the year” for the secular year just ended. He
continued that practice over the years in our
congregation as well as the two congregations
that he served after retiring as our rabbi in 2001
(Adat Ari El in Las Vegas and Sun City Jewish
Services in Palm Desert). We look forward to
learning whom Rabbi Cohn has selected as the
“Jew of the Year for 2022”.
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SISTERHOODGIFT SHOP
Happy New Year!!

Start 2023 with a New Year’s Resolution to Shop at the Sisterhood Gift Shop!

We hope you had a chance to shop at our Clearance/ Hannukah Sale.  
There are still many items available.  Stock up for next year!

Our January/February 20% off sale focuses on  our lovely jewelry, wonderful tea, 
soothing body lotions, delightful parfumes and many other gift ideas.

Your gift shop is always available for your shopping needs.
For appointment please call Lisa Wise-Wolk 909-723-3238

Your volunteer Gift shop team, Barb Smith, Margie Henkin, Lisa Wise-Wolk

November-December 2022
Continuing the long and notable tradition of the leaders of our congregation promoting positive interfaith
relationships, supporting worthy community endeavors, and being prominent regionally and nationally, our
Rabbi Emeritus Hillel Cohn has been in involved in numerous activities over the last two months
(November-December 2022), bringing honor and recognition to Congregation Emanu El. Among them are:
• Attended meeting of Making Hope Happen Foundation Scholarship Committee of which he is a member..
Making Hope Happen Foundation supports the educational mission of the San Bernardino City Unified
School District which has embraced the power of hope as a primary driver of personal motivation and
community change and provides scholarships to needy students who are college-bound.
• Attended meetings of ICUC (Inland Congregations United for Chanbge) Clergy Caucus.
• Attended meeting of City of San Bernardino Charter Review Commission of which he is a member.
• Participated in special Shabbat Morning Service of Congregation Beth Shalom of Whittier marking the
anniversary of Kristallnacht.
• Participated in Redlands Area Interfaith Council Pre-Thanksgiving Service.
• Attended 30th Anniversary Gala of ICUC (Inland Congregations United for Change) where he was
presented with an Award for “outstanding leadership and community champion” as one of the founders of
ICUC.
• Attended the meeting of the Board of Directors of Planned Parenthood of Orange and San Bernardino
Counties of which he is a member.
• Attended President’s Holiday Dinner and Celebration of California State University San Bernardino
(CSUSB) where he was recognized as one of the recipients of an honorary doctorate (in 2017) from the
university.
• Attended swearing-in-ceremony for Mayor Helen Tranh of City of San Bernardino.
• Attended and participated in Congregation Emanu El Menorah lighting and Chanukah observance at Ed
Hales Park in Redlands.
• Participated in the 35th Annual West Coast Jalsa Salana (Convention) of the Ahmadiyya Muslim
Community USA.
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Upcoming Adult Education and Lectures
Adult Education Series with 

Rabbi Richard Address

Maimonides: The Man, The
Doctor, The Scholar: A three part
look at the work of one of the most
famous and  influential scholars in
Jewish history. From the 12th
century, see how Maimonides
speaks to us today in so many
ways.
January 10: Who Was Moshe
Ben  Maimon? His historical
context and writings and his place
in Jewish life.
January 17: Maimonides the
Physician: Judaism's "Holistic"
Medical Model
January 24: The key ethical/
philosophical writings: Guide
for the Perplexed and Mishneh
Torah

6:30 p.m. Via ZOOM

January 29th, 4:00 p.m. via ZOOM

The Elephant in the Room” led by Imam Abdullah Antepli and Rabbi Jeffrey K.
Salkin  Can we talk...about: Israel, Palestine, and Zionism; sexuality; race and class; the
role of religion in America? We can, and we do.   Must register to receive Zoom link.

Interfaith Discussion sponsored by the Leone Hyman Memorial B’rit Olam Fund.
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We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in 
January and wish them a Mazal Tov:

3-January Howard Sukenik
3-January Eliana Shoji (6 years old) 
8-January Karen Levine
9-January Eric Beasley
11-January Emma Lehmann
16-January Judith Charlick

20-January  Judith Whitner
21-January  Jeanne Raynes
27-January  Melvin Eirew
27-January  James Knox
28-January  Scott Wilkie
30-January  Grace Lehmann 

Grow a Leaf on Our
Simcha Tree

Do you have a special occasion to commemorate? 
Anniversary? Bar/Bat Mitzvah? Birthday? Graduation?

Celebrate it with the entire
Congregation Emanu El community!
Purchase a leaf on our beautiful wall.

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
David Kennedy Ellman by Janice and Alvin Ellman
Jack Murray Lampel by Anita Lampel
Regina Bertha Kleinman by Shelley and Joseph Bodnar
Harold Herman by Harriet Herman
Ann Gilbert by Lena Gilbert 
Elain Nussbaum by Martin Nussbaum
Itzik Blumen by Alexandra and Ruben Blumen
Max Hanover by Marsha and George Hanover
Max Hanover by Norman Hanover
Jean Moss by Gloria Snyder
Edna Schnitzer by Denise and Mark Schnitzer
Will Gimpel by Kathleen and Jeffrey Rosenfeld
Albert Weiss by Esther Weiss
Dr. Morris Skolnek by Vickie and Steve Becker

For recovery of…
Mark Uffer by Lori and Gary Fenster
Steve Becker by Jill and Greg Weissman

In Appreciation of…
Karen and Steve Levine for Gabba Art Exhibit tour by
Kathy and Jeffrey Rosenfeld

CHERRIE LUBEY SISTERHOOD FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Elaine Nussbaum by Loyce and Howard Nussbaum
Evelyn Schnizter by Sheri Schnizter and Raina Holmes
Leon Darling by Nancy Darling
Lise Rundberg by Monique Coleman
Isidore Rundberg by Monique Coleman
Rebecca Steinberg by Janice and Alvin Ellman
Robert Soltz by Leslie and William Soltz
Alex Rudd by Leslie and William Soltz
Albert Weiss by Esther Weiss

CEMETERY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Dr. Abram Hodes by Esther and Jay Hodes

WILLIAM RUSSLER MEMORIAL ARCHIVE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Jacqueline Q. Russler by Gwynneth Q. Russler, Brian J.
Tunney and William H. Tunney
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of January: Those with a () are inscribed on the Wall
of Perpetual Memorial:

January 6-7 January 13-14 January 20-21 January 27-28

Rita Albert
 Leon Arnold
 Esther Bauman
Dan Bennell
Jack  Blumberg
 Benjamin Braviroff
Paul Brownstein
Ruth Comstock
Dorathy Eckstein
Aaron Fohrman

Sophie Forman
Esther  Fox
Albert  Goodman

Gable Gorenberg
 Faith Gross
Harriet Harris
Beatrice  Kahn

Simon Kaicener
Tobia Kaiser
William  Katzman
Louis Kitay

Jacob Kushner
Barbara  Lanthier
Percy Levenson
Morris Meyer
Curtiss Mueller

Roberta Nickerson
Joseph  Olenick

Blanch Paleg
Milton Powell
Bernard Rest

Benjamin Rifkin
Guenther  Rimbach
Maurice Rogers
 Rose  Rubel

Louis Singer
Morris Skolnek
 Jess  Speyer

Emma Strauss
LeRoy  Teeter
Beatrice Walder
Robert Wenker
Hyman Zlatin

Max Berman
Hugo Blum

Max Buchman
Audrey Chieffo
Jennie Davis
 Lillian Donenfeld
 Gerald Fingerut
Sam Fox
Esther Fox
 Marcia Frisch
Jack Gard
 Marvin Gorenberg
Becky Hanover
Rachel Harris
Erma  Haydis
Barbara  Hurok

Kenneth Irom
Belle Kantor
Aaron Kattan
Robert Kaufman
Allen Kayrell
William Klein
Julius  Kreger
Al Lavitt
Anna Lazar
Daniel Marcus
Harry  Mathews
 Charles Moniak
 Renee Moonshine
 Sylvia Nissenson
Henry Offe
David Paris
Barbara Parkin
Isadore Press
Roger Press
Elayne Raynes
 Morris Rosenberg
Tillie Shane
 Rabbi Solomon
Lillian Sutton
 Mildred Weiner
Esther Weitzman
Sypera Wilkin
Morris Wiseman
Charles Yelsa
 Katherine Zucker

Harry Abber
 Yetta Berman
 Sadie Bresnick
Melvyn  Carsman
 Eve Charlick
 Lester Cooperberg
Henrietta  Goodman
Isadore Greenwald
 Rose Hankin
Lionel Heller
Aurelian Iancu
Harold Kassel
Adam  Kaufman
Joel Alan Kaufman
 Bea Levenson
Norman Leviant
Shirley Levin
 Marian Marker
Walter Newberger
 Joseph Persh
 Yetta Picker
Mickel Rappaport
 Maysel Reyman
Dorothy Robin
James Rosen
Herman Roshwald
Jennie Rothstein
Jenny Scher
Dorothy Sharelson
Sam Skadron
 Shirley Snofsky
Dora  Snyder
 Larry Swain
Melvin  Walder
 Lynne Wallach
Henry Weinberg
 Lillie Weinberg
 Bernice Weingarten
Shirley Weinstein
 Harry Yaroslow

Pearl Alexander
Samuel Arbeitsman
 William Atlas
Benjamin Axelrod
Anna Blaiss
Samuel Blumenthal
Luella Cohen
 Anna Cooperberg
 Carol Corbin
Lillian Gimble
Mark Greenky
Bess Jarson
 Ina Katz
Gertrude Kerner
Samuel Klein
Florence Kristal
 Arthur Krooth
Fannie Lapides
Bernice Lipsky
Fay Meyer
 Morry Miller
Yetta Robbins
 Louis Rosenberg
Rebecca Solter
 Herman Stein
Rose Stelzer
 Joe Tishkoff
 Saul Upin
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